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Comments for Public Posting: Carolina Goodman, speaking for the League of Women Voters of
Los Angeles: Re: 2020 Redistricting Process There must be a
complete ban on Ex Parte communications, as the State of
California has. This includes all communication regarding
redistricting between Commissioners or Commission Staff and
groups or individuals. Regarding notice requirements for
meetings: Require 14 days notice, as the State Commission did.
(See Bagley-Keene Open Meeting Act) People need more than
the 3-day Brown Act requirement in order to be able to arrange
their schedules to speak to the Commission. Regarding the
drawing of district lines: Require two commissioners who are not
residents of the same district to work with line drawers to create
draft maps; the draft maps are presented to the public with the
rationale used in drawing the drafts; public then comments.



